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HARDHOLDER – NOVEMBER, 2002 
       BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

             
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES November 12, 2002 
 
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:14PM. 
2. A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the September minutes as presented in the Newsletter. 
3. TREASURER’S REPORT

• The checking account contains $20, 907.72; the club's total assets amount to $22, 923.45. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer's report as presented. 

4. MEMBERSHIP REPORT
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept Tom Korchunoff, Jon Coppenbarger, Steve Smith and 

Matt Hess as new members; all were present at the meeting. 
• A second motion was made, seconded and passed to accept law enforcement officers Troy Smith and Scott 

Hughes as new members; neither was present at the meeting. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Membership report as presented. 

5. NEWSLETTER REPORT
• 163 newsletters were sent out; one was returned. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Newsletter report as presented. 

6. CMP REPORT
• "The good ol' days is gone."--Kent Beach 
•  No large stocks of M2 Ball remain, and the Danish ammo is gone. 
• '03 Springfields are mostly gone. 
• "You're being hosed." --Kent Beach, regarding current CMP ads for acquiring M-1's. 
• ATTENTION MEMBERS: THE CLUB'S SUPPLY OF M-2 BALL MAY BE THE LAST YOU CAN GET!  

.25/round.  Contact Kent Beach. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the CMP report as presented. 

7. CLINIC REPORT
• No report. 

8. SILHOUETTE REPORT
• The Teddy Roosevelt Match, held at Greenmill Sportsman's Club in July, had 15 participants.  Chuck 

McAbery won Standard Rifle class; Aaron Routh Hunting Rifle class. 
• The September 15th match at BCGC drew 7 competitors; Steve Hawks won in both rifle classifications.  
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Silhouette report as presented. 

9. HIGHPOWER REPORT
• No report. 

10. JUNIOR REPORT
• No report. 

11. RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT
• 8 or 9 members showed up for the September workday. 
• A steel roof was installed over the Stat House porch, bushes were trimmed, the lower road fence on the 

northeast side of the range was repaired, and target frames were repaired. 
• Mike Bevelhimer wants to organize a wood-cutting day on the range as the club has permission from the 

Forest Service to clear all scrub ponderosa on the range floor. 
• Frank McKeon has put up the new range warning signs. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Range Officer's report. 
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12. SMALLBORE REPORT
• Smallbore Winter League has 42 participants at the end of the 5th week of record shooting.  
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Smallbore report as presented. 

13. OLD BUSINESS 
• In the spring any of the club's M2 Ball that has not been sold to members will be offered at gunshows for 

.30/round. 
• The AR-15 lease agreement form has been completed. 
• No progress has been made in recovering insurance money for the club's stolen AR-15. 

14. NEW BUSINESS
• Mike Bevelhimer has the club's AR-15 rifles, but he has no insurance rider to cover them. 
• Richard Bowman will contact the National Shooting Sports Foundation about insurance. 
• Ads for the 2003 AR-15 clinics need to be prepared for the December gunshhows. 
• Ray Barrett will contact John Pentycofe about Colorado Springs gunshows. Ray will also set up a table at a 

Pueblo gunshow. 
• Mike Bevelhimer will send out a state-of-the-club letter to the membership this month.  Please read it. 
• Mike Bevelhimer proposed the creation of a 100 yard firing point with three positions for targets 13, 14 and 

15.  After discussion the board agreed, and plans were discussed to get the job done before spring. 
• The board discussed and agreed upon changes in the Range Operation Rules suggested by Mike 

Bevelhimer.  Rule 6 is amended to say, "Firing shall be done downrange into the appropriate impact 
area…and at targets mounted in permanent frames."  In addition, the following will be added to Rule 6:  
"All short range pistol, shotgun and muzzleloading shooting must be done behind the target pits and into 
the main impact berm."  Rule 12 will be changed by adding the following: "Members shall be responsible 
for the conduct of their guests." 

• Appropriate signs relative to these rule changes will be placed on the range. 
• Colorado Police Academy leased the range for 2 days in November; some members showed up and were 

asked to leave.  This caused some troubles, which were resolved, but which could have been avoided.  A 
signed lease agreement will be prepared specifying all terms of future leases. A standardized lease invoice 
will also be created. 

• Richard Bowman asked that the club allow the Boy Scouts to use the range in early September of 2003.  The 
board will research the possibility of doing so. 

• New member Steve Smith would like to lease the range for a Jim Owens Advanced High Power clinic.  
Steve expects 12-18 participants.  The board will vote after Mike Walton researches the calendar 
opportunities. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:04 PM. 

 
 
CLUB AMMO SALE 
The Club is selling the remaining supply of .30 M2 Ball ammo to club members.  Each 
club member is eligible to purchase one can of 400 rounds of boxed ammo or two cans of 
280 rounds each in 8 round clips.  The price is $0.25 per round. 
Contact Kent Beach at 303-279-2668 if you are interested. 
 
MATCH DIRECTORS NEEDED FOR 2003 
Match Directors are needed for the BCGC highpower season.  Contact Vince Carroll at 
303-457-0234 if you can host a match. 
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RAY BARRETT NEEDS HELP
Ray needs help passing out clinic literature at the Tanner gun shows.  
He cannot continue to do it all by himself.  Why not satisfy your work 
bond the easy way and help Ray for half a day at the gun show and 
spend the other half browsing the show.  The next show is December 7 
& 8 at the Denver Merchandise Mart  If you can help please call Ray 
at 303-424-4925. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Have a complaint or question – contact a club officer. 
President     Mike Bevelhimer  303-816-9002   
Vice President    Norm Austen  303-467-9757 
Secretary & Smallbore   Mike Walton  303-757-4304 
Treasurer      Richard Bowman  303-337-5750 
Membership Chairman   Dan Gable  303-429-8041 
Newsletter Editor      Jack Gaynor  303-721-0742 
Junior Executive      Jim Starr  303-466-2525 
Silhouette Executive       Steve Hawks  970-532-3432 
C.M.P. Coordinator      Kent Beach  303-279-2668 
Range Officer    Darrel Evig  303-838-3679  
Clinic Coordinator       
Highpower Executive    Vince Carroll  303-457-0243 
Director at Large    Perry Welch  303-697-0955 

       Club Archivist    Kerry Walker  303-766-3310 
 
The next meeting will be held at the home of Kent Beach, 13959 W. Cedar Place, Golden, Co. on Tuesday December 10, 2002 
at 7:00pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BCGC Newsletter 
8122 So. St. Paul Way 
Littleton, Colorado 80122 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NEXT BOARD MEETING –DECEMBER 10, 2002 - 7:00pm 
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